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Abstract 
The basic meaning of "patriots ruling Hong Kong" is that Hong Kong people who love China and love Hong Kong 
govern Hong Kong society to ensure the smooth implementation of the "One Country, Two Systems" system and 
the Basic Law of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region in Hong Kong and maintain the long-term 
prosperity and stability of Hong Kong society. There is a logical connection between "patriots governing Hong 
Kong" and Hong Kong's united front work, which has firmly established the consciousness of the Chinese nation's 
community. "patriots governing Hong Kong" strengthens the awareness of patriotism and love of Hong Kong and 
helps to forge the consciousness of the Chinese nation's community. The main path for the innovation and 
development of the Chinese nation’s community consciousness is to promote the generation and development of 
the national outlook + national outlook + historical outlook + cultural outlook in Hong Kong and Macau, and to 
promote the industrial chain + supply chain + innovation chain + value in the construction of the Greater Bay Area 
The “multi-chain integration” of chain + united front chain promotes the exchanges and integration of ethnic 
groups and ethnic groups in the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area in the people's livelihood-
oriented + science and education-oriented + demonstration leadership. 
 
Keywords: "Patriots Ruling Hong Kong," Chinese Nation, National Community, National Consciousness, United 
Front Governance, Governance According to Law 
 
 
1. Literature review and brief evaluation 
 
Tian Feilong (2017) believes that governing Hong Kong through the United Front and governing Hong Kong 
according to law are the two main ways of governing Hong Kong by the central government in the past two 
decades, but the former is relatively prominent, while the latter has a gradual development and maturity process. 
The basis for the United Front to rule Hong Kong lies in the international background and historical complexity 
of Hong Kong's governance. It is completely in accordance with the form of Hong Kong people ruling Hong Kong 
or the rule of law that cannot ensure the security of governance and the achievement of China's main goal of "One 
Country, Two Systems." The core of united front governing Hong Kong is "patriots governing Hong Kong." Its 
main connotation can be traced back to Xiaoping's discussion. Its specific practice is fully reflected in the 
establishment of Hong Kong's governance institutions and related work by the Chinese central government after 
the return. The difficulty of Hong Kong’s future governance lies in the nationalization of Hong Kong’s youth and 
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the integration of the two systems. This poses challenges to both governing Hong Kong through the united front 
and governing Hong Kong according to law. However, it can be gradually solved by applying the principle of 
“One Country, Two Systems” and taking advantage of national development opportunities to promote China. The 
practice of "One Country, Two Systems" in Hong Kong has entered a new stage. 
 
Yuan Jun (2020) believes that although Hong Kong implements the "executive leadership" directly under the 
central government with the chief executive as the core in its political system, from the perspective of the 
governance subject, the "Hong Kong people ruling Hong Kong" with patriots as the "main body" "It must be 
implemented in the administrative powers, legislative powers, independent judicial powers, and final adjudication 
powers granted by the central government to special administrative regions. 
 
Qi Pengfei (2021) believes that "patriots govern Hong Kong" is a fundamental principle that must be followed in 
the development of Hong Kong's democratic political system."Patriots governing Hong Kong" is the lifeline of 
Hong Kong's prosperity and stability (Zhi Zhenfeng, 2021). "Patriots governing Hong Kong" is conducive to the 
growth of Hong Kong youths (Liu Liang, 2021). Wan Qi (2021) summarized the symposium on "Improving 
the'One Country, Two Systems' System and Implementing the Fundamental Principle of'Patriot Governing Hong 
Kong'."The general election results of the 2021 Hong Kong Special Administrative Region Election Committee 
subsector were announced on September 20, 2021. The successful election of 1,448 members of the Election 
Committee marks a solid step forward for "patriots ruling Hong Kong" and fundamentally ensuring the governance 
of Hong Kong Power is firmly in the hands of patriots and Hong Kong, which fully reflects the characteristics of 
high-quality democracy such as extensive representation and balanced participation. (Niu Qi, Zha Wenye, 2021) 
 
Liu Zhaojia (2021) believes that the principle of "patriots ruling Hong Kong" has not been fully and fully 
implemented and embodied in the governance of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region. On the basis of 
improving the election system of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region, the Central Government of China 
can continue from the establishment of the criteria for the qualification review of election candidates, the clear and 
clarification of the definition of "patriot," the maintenance and implementation of the oath system for public 
officials, and the prevention of improper election behaviors. Supervision and law enforcement, ensuring the 
absolute superiority of the "Patriot" sector, and the realization of the "Patriot" leading position in the Legislative 
Council and the District Council to promote the reform of the electoral system, in order to fully implement the 
"Patriot" The principle of “ruling Hong Kong” provides a solid institutional guarantee." Patriots governing Hong 
Kong" is accompanied by the entire process of China's "One Country, Two Systems" from construction to practice. 
It is the essential requirement of "Hong Kong people governing Hong Kong" and the basic premise of "a high 
degree of autonomy." (Zhang Jian, 2021)"Patriots governing Hong Kong" is an integral part of China's "one 
country, two systems" policy, and it has sufficient legal and legal basis. (Chang Le, 2021) 
 
At present, most academic articles on "patriots governing Hong Kong" are newspaper articles, and there are few 
academic papers. The academic results of the association of "patriots governing Hong Kong" with the 
consciousness of the Chinese nation community are even rarer. In other words, there is almost no research on the 
Chinese National Community from the theory of united front work in Hong Kong and Macau. Scholars who study 
the Chinese nation pay little attention to Hong Kong and Macau society, and scholars who study Hong Kong and 
Macau society have little or no attention to ethnic issues or issues related to the Chinese nation community. This 
cannot but be said to be a major flaw in social studies in Hong Kong and Macau, but it also provides a huge room 
for discussion in this article. 
 
2. The basic meaning of patriots ruling Hong Kong 
 
"One Country, Two Systems" was originally proposed for the peaceful settlement of the Taiwan issue, and later it 
was first used in the return and governance of Hong Kong. "One Country" is the prerequisite and foundation of 
"Two Systems." Without "One Country," there would be no "Two Systems." 
 
As early as June 1984, when Mr. Deng Xiaoping met with a delegation from the Hong Kong business community 
to Beijing and a well-known Hong Kong person, Mr. Zhong Shiyuan, he pointed out: "There is a boundary and 
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standard for Hong Kong people to govern Hong Kong, that is, Hong Kong people with patriots as the main body 
must govern Hong Kong. The main component of the future Hong Kong SAR government is patriots, of course, 
it must also accommodate other people, and it can also hire foreigners to be the patriots. Advisor. What is a patriot? 
The standard of a patriot is to respect their own nation and sincerely support the motherland to resume the exercise 
of sovereignty over Hong Kong without jeopardizing the prosperity and stability of Hong Kong. As long as these 
conditions are met, whether they believe in capitalism or feudalism Doctrine, and even believe in slavery, are 
patriots. We don’t require them to all agree with China’s socialist system. We only require them to love the 
motherland and Hong Kong." (Deng Xiaoping, 1993) 
 
Caring for the country and caring for Hong Kong are political ethics that every politician in the Hong Kong Special 
Administrative Region must adhere to, and it is also a fundamental requirement of the Constitution and the Basic 
Law. "Hong Kong people ruling Hong Kong" means that patriotic Hong Kong people govern Hong Kong, which 
means "patriots ruling Hong Kong." (Zhang Qingbo, 2021)Members of the Legislative Council of the Hong Kong 
Special Administrative Region are an important part of the public officials of the Hong Kong Special 
Administrative Region. They must sincerely support the Basic Law of the Hong Kong Special Administrative 
Region of the People’s Republic of China and be loyal to the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region of the 
People’s Republic of China. (Wei Yonggang, 2021) 
 
"Patriots governing Hong Kong" is the core of China's "One Country, Two Systems." It maintains the basic 
national policy and principles of "One Country, Two Systems" and embodies the long-term practice and summary 
of "One Country, Two Systems." It is the Central Government of China in response to the political situation in 
Hong Kong. Make the right decision. (Zhang Shirong, 2021 
 
In summary, "patriots governing Hong Kong" should be Hong Kong people who love China and Hong Kong, 
China, govern Hong Kong society, ensure the smooth implementation of the "One Country, Two Systems" system 
and the Basic Law of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region in Hong Kong and maintain the long-term 
prosperity and stability of Hong Kong society. 
 
3. To firmly establish the innovation of the practice path of the consciousness of the Chinese nation's 
community 
 
"Patriots governing Hong Kong" is the core of China's "One Country, Two Systems," an important manifestation 
of the modernization of China's national governance system and governance capabilities in Hong Kong 
governance, and an important starting point for improving Hong Kong's governance after the return of Hong 
Kong's sovereignty to China. At the same time, "patriots ruling Hong Kong" strengthened the awareness of 
patriotism and love of Hong Kong and helped to forge the consciousness of the Chinese nation's community. 
 
3.1 Promote the awareness of "organic unity of multiple concepts": The local generation and development of 
national outlook + national outlook + historical outlook + cultural outlook 
 
After the return of Hong Kong's sovereignty to China, it did not experience a process of "decolonization," allowing 
the United States and the West to implement educational colonization and cultural aggression in Hong Kong for a 
long time, and cultivate cultural ideologies of renunciation and morality, which affected the cultural literacy and 
taste of Hong Kong people. Since most of the upper echelons in Hong Kong were trained by the British, they 
controlled the education field in Hong Kong and implemented education leaning towards the West. After the return 
of sovereignty to China, Hong Kong basically continued the British education system during the colonial period. 
Under the influence of colonialism, the British Hong Kong government has been trying its best to practice 
depoliticization and de-background education, constantly instilling a national imagination that separates time and 
space into young Hong Kong students, and has tried to play down Hong Kong people in the setting of courses, 
teaching materials, and examinations. National concept and national consciousness. (Xie Chunhong, 2019) 
 
Implementing the principle of "patriots ruling Hong Kong" is conducive to the growth of Hong Kong youth in a 
normal social environment, establishing a correct view of the country, history, ethnicity, and culture, and 
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fundamentally ensuring that China's "One Country, Two Systems" is stable and far-reaching. For a long time, 
some people with ulterior motives in Hong Kong have used loopholes in Hong Kong’s current system to introduce 
"problem teaching materials" to distort the motherland and Hong Kong history, vilify national heroes, even 
beautify colonial invaders, instigate Hong Kong youths to resist the Mainland, and weaken the national identity of 
Hong Kong people. "Apple Daily" acts as the opposition's "propaganda machine," confuses right and wrong, 
reverses black and white, smears the power of the country, spreads the myths that confuse Hong Kong, lures Hong 
Kong youths into illegal crimes, and acts as their political cannon fodder. The anti-China chaos in Hong Kong not 
only delayed the development of Hong Kong, but also polluted the environment for the growth of young people. 
"Patriots governing Hong Kong" is not an expedient measure, but a long-term strategy, which requires continuation 
of generations of patriots. The patriotic stance of Hong Kong's youth has been stabilized, and there is a fundamental 
guarantee for the stability and long-term development of "one country, two systems." (Liu Liang, 2021) 
 
On February 18, 2019, the Central Committee of the Communist Party of China and the State Council promulgated 
the "Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area Development Plan." Its strategic positioning is to build the 
Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area into a world-class city cluster and a world-class bay area, and 
strengthen the Greater Bay Area. Cultural soft power will further enhance the cultural literacy and social 
civilization of residents, and jointly shape and enrich the humanistic spirit of the Bay Area. Although the cultures 
of the nine cities of Hong Kong, Macau and the "Pearl River Delta" are of the same origin, there are still differences 
due to historical reasons; in special periods, such differences may even lead to a crisis of cultural identity. The 
most direct and effective way to seek cultural identity is to protect traditional culture, especially the intangible 
cultural heritage in traditional culture. Intangible cultural heritage condenses the cultural creation and cultural 
memory of the ancestors, and its protection is the awakening and strengthening of a nation’s cultural 
consciousness. The cohesive power contained in intangible cultural heritage is not only to maintain the emotional 
connection and spiritual cohesion between communities, ethnic groups and nations, but its highest significance 
lies in national identity-maintaining the sovereignty, unity, stability and unity of the country. (Jiang Mingzhi, 
2021) 
 
The performance of Hong Kong youths in the "Regulations Amendment Disturbance" makes the future of "One 
Country, Two Systems" worrying. All kinds of violent actions to challenge the bottom line of China’s “one 
country, two systems” are almost all young people rushing forward. As of June 30, 2020, about 40.4% of the 
lawbreakers arrested by the Hong Kong police were students, and among these students were students under 18 
years of age. Accounted for 45%, the youngest age is only 12 years old. (Jiang Xuesong, 2020)In the early 2000s 
of the return of sovereignty, the Hong Kong Education Bureau abolished the status of Chinese history as a 
compulsory course in secondary schools, causing Hong Kong youths to despise Chinese history and traditional 
culture, and weakening the national, historical, and cultural identity of Hong Kong youths, also dispelled the 
historical and cultural support of the Constitution and Basic Law education. In the 2020 Hong Kong Diploma of 
Secondary Education Examination, the history test paper even contains test questions that beautify Japan's invasion 
of China. According to incomplete statistics, about 80 teachers or teaching assistants were arrested and released 
on bail in the "Regulations Amendment Disturbance."So far, no follow-up treatment in accordance with the 
"Education Regulations" has been seen. (Jiang Xuesong, 2020)Therefore, the Education Bureau of the Hong Kong 
Special Administrative Region will rename the "General Education Subject" of the high school section to the 
"Civilization and Social Development Subject" in 2021, with a clear goal of cultivating the civic education and 
responsibility of Hong Kong youth (Liu Liang, 2021). 
 
In the basic context of a modern nation-state, a country is not only a national community that integrates territory, 
sovereignty, and population, but also a state power system that integrates organization, power, and systems. (Xiao 
Bin, 2010)National identity includes not only the emotional belonging and spiritual attachment to national 
territory, historical memory, cultural traditions, language symbols, customs, etc., that is, moral and cultural 
identity; it also includes political beliefs, political and legal systems, and political and legal systems. Recognition 
and support of core values, etc., that is, political identity. (Xiao Bin, 2011) 
 
Cultural homogeneity is the foundation of the identity of the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area 
and the cultural foundation for the successful practice of "One Country, Two Systems," giving the Guangdong-
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Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area a unique cultural mission: reconstructing the historical consciousness of 
Hong Kong and Macau by reconstructing the temporal and spatial logic of the historical memory of Guangdong, 
Hong Kong and Macau The lack of national foundations in Hong Kong and Macao can eliminate the identity 
anxiety of compatriots in Hong Kong and Macao and realize the return of people’s hearts; through in-depth 
analysis of the pan-politicized manipulation of the local consciousness of Hong Kong and Macao, it is found that 
reshaping political identity is another major cultural mission carried by the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater 
Bay Area. Only by constructing the political consensus of patriots to govern Hong Kong and Macao can we ensure 
the stability and long-term development of "One Country, Two Systems"; through profound thinking on the 
cultural implications of "One Country, Two Systems," it reveals the major cultural mission of the Guangdong-
Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area and reveals the national culture Consciousness and the prospects for the 
revival of Chinese culture, sublimate the cultural identity of "One Country, Two Systems," and build up the cultural 
self-confidence of "One Country, Two Systems." (Ye Fang, 2021) 
 
3.2 Innovating the united front work chain of the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area: "multi-chain 
integration" of industrial chain + supply chain + innovation chain + value chain + united front chain 
 
Hong Kong is an urban economy with incomplete industry categories and industrial chains, and there is a narrow 
space for youth employment and entrepreneurship. Young people who are barely employed are also faced with 
problems such as the solidification of class mobility and poor living conditions. Many young people do not even 
see the possibility of marriage and childbirth .The sub-districts in Hong Kong have been criticized for their small 
size and poor environment. Implementing the principle of "patriots ruling Hong Kong" will help Hong Kong 
youths integrate into the overall situation of national development, make good use of national preferential policies, 
find a place to use them in the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area and even the wider Mainland, 
realize their dreams of employment and entrepreneurship, and achieve better development prospect. (Liu Liang, 
2021) 
 
To build an international science and technology innovation center in the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater 
Bay Area, it is necessary to promote the in-depth integration of the industrial chain and the innovation chain, 
expand diversified regional innovation models, improve the level of regional collaborative innovation governance, 
and continuously explore and enrich the content of regional innovation policies to innovate in China’s regions 
China will give full play to its leading role to better support the construction of the “Belt and Road.” (Ni Jun et al., 
2021)During the construction of the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area, there were certain 
differences in the policy objectives and tool choices between Guangdong Province and the Hong Kong-Macao 
Special Zone. In the formulation of policy objectives, Guangdong Province pays more attention to the development 
of science and innovation industries, while the Hong Kong and Macao Special Administrative Region pays more 
attention to the optimization of government management; in the use of policy tools, the use of supply-side tools is 
more dependent, and environmental-side tools are an important tool for breaking institutional barriers. Under-
used, the market power and demand represented by demand-side tools still need to be explored. (Zhang Yankun, 
2021) 
 
At present, the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area community needs to be strengthened, and the 
transportation interconnection function is not strong; the regional economic structure within the Bay Area is 
unbalanced and the degree of industrial system integration is low; the new infrastructure and digital economy 
construction lack a unified plan; the Bay Area market and business The environment needs to be further connected 
and improved. Theory and practice show that a disruptive innovation value network based on global joint 
innovation can gather the advantageous resources of various regions and member companies, and synergize 
various capabilities and elements on a large cross-regional or even cross-border platform. , Industrial chain division 
of labor, value synergy, and the benefits of "knowledge spillover" brought by information network technology can 
only be integrated into the innovation ecosystem to enhance core competitiveness. (Liu Jing, 2021)To this end, it 
is necessary to give full play to the advantages of the company’s united front work, establish a win-win concept, 
find and design an institutional support system that promotes a win-win situation for all parties; actively strive for 
the state to give the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area greater reform authority and policy support, 
and in the province At the level of power and authority, jointly promote the system reform and policy innovation 
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of Guangdong, Hong Kong and Macao, especially to adapt to the development of the information age, and promote 
the construction of the value network of the Greater Bay Area through the development of the digital economy. 
 
Since most of the power in the field of cooperation between Mainland China and Hong Kong and Macao lies with 
the central government, especially the rules and systems related to the cross-border flow of production factors, the 
decision-making power lies with the central authorities such as entry and exit, customs, financial supervision and 
information supervision, and the authority of provincial and municipal governments. Insufficient, it is difficult to 
explore and innovate. (Wen Yajing, 2021) The Chinese central government can authorize Guangdong Province 
and Guangzhou, Shenzhen, Zhuhai and other cities with full powers, especially in combination with Shenzhen to 
build a pilot demonstration zone of socialism with Chinese characteristics, in comprehensive reform pilots, local 
policy-making powers and local legislation Under the framework of rights, we will explore the connection of rules 
in key areas and links, and accumulate legal resources such as local legislation and policy regulations. 
 
3.3 Promote the communication and integration of nationalities and ethnic groups in the Guangdong-Hong Kong-
Macao Greater Bay Area: a practical path based on people's livelihood + science and education + demonstration 
and guidance 
 
At present, Hong Kong is facing economic and social problems such as tight land supply, single industrial 
structure, slowing economic growth, housing shortage, aging population, and difficulty in upward mobility of 
young people. (Lian Dan, 2021) High land prices and housing prices in Hong Kong are a pain point in 
life.According to the "Housing Statistics 2017" released by the Hong Kong government, as of 2016, 44.8% of 
Hong Kong's population lived in permanent public housing provided by the government, and 29.1% of the 
population lived in rental housing. In the internal structure of Hong Kong society, the bottom and upper incomes 
of residents tend to freeze, and the middle class divides and flows downward. 35% of the owners of wealth are 
mainly from the real estate and financial industries, and they are at the top of the society; the middle class is mainly 
composed of professional and technical personnel, administrators and a large number of white-collar workers. It 
is the main body of society, and the opportunity for upward mobility continues to decline; grassroots The class is 
the bottom of the society, and the quality of housing and life is worrying. (Xie Chunhong, 2021) 
 
In recent years, Hong Kong’s economic development has faced many challenges. Traditional advantages have 
been relatively weakened, new economic growth points have not yet been formed, and housing and other livelihood 
issues have become more prominent. The solution to these problems depends on a stable and orderly social 
environment, as well as the cooperation of all walks of life in Hong Kong. The country works in the same direction 
and seizes historical opportunities such as the construction of the “Belt and Road,” the construction of the 
Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area, and the internationalization of the renminbi. (Reviewer of this 
newspaper, 2021) 
 
Lingnan culture is the common historical and cultural foundation of Guangdong, Hong Kong and Macao. It has 
the same origin and inherits the same origin. It has deep cohesion and influence in Hong Kong and Macao. The 
united front work of Hong Kong and Macao must make full use of the geographical and cultural heritage of 
Lingnan culture, give full play to the advantages of geo-economics, geo-culture and geo-society, and promote 
economic exchanges, cultural exchanges and civilizations within and within the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao 
Greater Bay Area. Communication is first of all people-to-people exchanges. It is not only to attract more young 
Hong Kong young people to take root in the Greater Bay Area, but also to attract young talents from different 
nationalities and ethnic groups at home and abroad, especially overseas scholars, to the Greater Bay Area. Innovate 
entrepreneurship and start a family to establish a business to provide housing, medical care, social security, and 
children’s education for people returning from studying abroad (Yang Liao & Li Meng, 2020). 
 
Education and technology are important forces for economic and social development and progress. In the 
construction of the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area, it is necessary to give full play to the role 
of science and education as a "district," in particular to give full play to the advantages of the three places under 
the "one country, two systems" system, and focus on the higher education mechanism, management mechanism, 
scientific research mechanism, and talent training of the three places. Reform and innovation of mechanism and 
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social service mechanism, and actively explore the cooperation of the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay 
Area government, universities, enterprises and society to carry out diversified school-running system reforms. At 
present, Shenzhen-Hong Kong and Guangzhou-Hong Kong cooperation in running schools is increasing, and 
Zhuhai-Macao cooperation in running schools is in the ascendant, and the Guangzhou-Shenzhen-Hong Kong-
Macao Science and Technology Corridor is gradually showing its benefits. The innovation of the education and 
technology cooperation mechanism within the Greater Bay Area not only helps promote the exchanges and 
integration of the Bay Area’s educational objects and scientific and technological innovation subjects, but also 
sets a good example and plays a good role model for my country’s educational and technological united front. 
 
4. Conclusion 
 
In summary, this article can draw the following preliminary conclusions: 
 
First, "patriots governing Hong Kong" is the core concept and essential requirement of China's "One Country, 
Two Systems." It is also an important manifestation of the modernization of China's national governance system 
and governance capabilities in the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region, and it is also an integral part of the 
overall development of China after the return of Hong Kong sovereignty to China and an inevitable choice. 
 
Second, to forge a strong sense of the community of the Chinese nation, we cannot ignore the issue of united front 
work in Hong Kong, China. There is a logical connection between patriots ruling Hong Kong and Hong Kong's 
united front work, which has firmly established the consciousness of the Chinese nation's community. Through 
"patriots ruling Hong Kong" and innovating the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area integrated 
development mechanism, it will help to forge the sense of community of the Chinese nation. 
 
Third, to promote the local generation and development of national outlook + national outlook + historical outlook 
+ cultural outlook in Hong Kong and Macau, and promote the integration of industrial chain + supply chain + 
innovation chain + value chain + united front chain in the construction of the Greater Bay Area. , Promoting the 
exchanges and integration of ethnic groups and ethnic groups in the Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay 
Area in the people's livelihood-oriented + science and education-oriented + demonstration leadership is the main 
path for the innovative development of the Chinese nation's community consciousness. 
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